
 
 

SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 
November 10, 2011  

(DRAFT) 
 

Committee Attendance: Paul Margolin, Gary Stewart, Marty Srugis (MS), and Bob Kerry (DPW Liaison). 
Others: Kathleen Bailey (Londonderry Times), Neil Jackson-Smith (interested resident) 
 
Meeting started at 7:00 PM 
 
Agenda 
       Action    
Housekeeping: (30) 

Acceptance of minutes 
 ALAC status – Gary, Bob, Paul 
 Master Plan Comm. – Marty 
 Compost & fry oil recycling – Marty 
 Monument clean up - Marty 

Gotbooks –Bob     Dave – other containers 
Propane recycling - Bob 

 Solid Waste email broadcast list - Bob 
 NRRA highlights – Bob 
 HHW Day prep & sign – Bob 
Plastics communication (10) 
Lond’y Times columns (10) – Gail, Bob, Donna, Committee 
Committee scope & goals (40) 
 Committee charter & name - Paul 
 2011 Annual Report 
 2012 Goals 
 
Acceptance of Minutes: 
Minutes from the October meeting were accepted unanimously. 
 
• Gary – ALAC met and discussed the installation of the new anti-litter road signs. Their Rotary 

meeting is put off till January 4. 
• Marty – No facilities or vendors in the region are available at this time for recycling fry oil or 

composting commercial food waste, in terms of the Concord NH area. AMEICO is a future 
possibility. In terms of monument clean up, the contact is Steve Cotton at Town Hall 

• Bob – Gotbooks brought the new, enlarged container but with the wrong configuration, so we’re 
still waiting. He’s still investigating recycling of small propane cans; it’s an issue with respect to 
our Drop Off Center permit. Bob is waiting to hear from IT regarding the email broadcast list. He is 
still working on the NRRA highlights.  

• Hazardous Household Waste collection day is November 19th, 9 to noon. Waste oil will also be 
collected that same date, by Marty. Bob will get a mobile 5’x5’ sign to promote it, to be placed by 
the library on Monday. 

• Last Drop Off Center date: 11/19/11. DPW will look at extending the closing & opening dates in 
the future. 

• The plastic recycling expansion publicity and transition was completed successfully 
• Members noted that the Londonderry Times has been providing some great coverage of our 

programs and issues in papers. 
• All members are welcome to contribute to or write our monthly Going Green in Londonderry 

column. Paul asked Bob to offer this to Donna Limoli as well. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
• Paul informed the members that the Town Council were happy with the new Committee charter 

and name, and the Town Manager will draft a resolution for the changes. 
• Paul requested ideas for 2012 Committee goals. We will continue the discussion next month. 
• Paul to request Vinnie Curro film new videos of the HHW Day, Drop Off Center, and Curbside 

Recycling, since those programs have been upgraded since the last videos were produced. 
• NOTE: Marty, Paul and Dave’s memberships are up for renewal. 
• NOTE: Paul inquired with the Town Manager about increasing the Committee’s size. 
• Meeting ended at 8:50 PM. 
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